
 

 

  
 

 

 

  

  

  

  

COLBURN TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
POLICE REPORT JANUARY 2022 

 

CRIME 
 

12/12/2021 – 11/01/2022 overall number of relevant incidents = 25 
Relevant reports for the same period last year = 14 

Violence x16 

• Assaults/Threats in Domestic setting x8 

• Assaults in a public setting x4 

• Harassment x1  

• Public Order x2 (one child arrested for his part in an Affray) 

• Robbery x1 
Dishonesty x7 

• Shop theft x4 (one child has been arrested and bailed for his involvement in a series of thefts 
at the COOP) 

• Burglary x1 

• Fraud x2 (online) 
Other x2 

• Person stopped and searched; small quantity of cannabis found 
 

ASB 
 

12/12/2021 – 11/01/2022 total number of reports of ASB = 5 
Reports for the same period last year = 16 

• Nuisance x1  

• Personal x4 

 
Richmondshire Property Marking 
 

Richmondshire Police have access to a DOT PEEN marking system. This device permanently marks 
many items with the owner’s post code and house number. It can be used for most things excluding 
ceramics and glass.  
 
Project Servator 
 

Deployments are continuing throughout Colburn and Catterick Garrison. All officers in the 
Neighbourhood Policing Team at Catterick have now been trained as Disruptive Effects Officers. 

Project Servator will deploy uniformed and plain clothed officers with specially trained officers 
together with other resources such as police dog units and Road Policing Group. Officers will be 
deployed in a variety of targeted locations and will be highly visible; however, specific locations, 



 

 

times, and details of resources will not be publicised in advance and are intended to be 
unpredictable. 

The primary aim is to deter, detect and disrupt criminal activity and those with hostile intent. In 
addition officers will strive to reassure communities and encourage them to be vigilant and report all 
suspicious activity. 

 

 

 
 
This is a free service which allows messages to be shared by the Police to members of a specific 
community area. Messages can be received via email, text, Facebook and phone message. It is easy 
to sign up just visit www.nycm.co.uk from a PC or smartphone.  

If you are interested in signing up to community messenger but do not feel confident enough with or 
have access to the internet please make contact with a member of the team.  

Some flyers are available from the Village Hall Clerk’s office 

 
Contacting North Yorkshire Police 
 

Please visit our website www.northyorkshire.police.uk for advice regarding Crime Prevention and 
safety advice. 

 

Useful numbers:  

101 National 24hr non-emergency number (15p per call regardless of 
duration, from mobile or landline) 

0800 555 111 or 
crimestoppers-uk.org 

For members of public wishing to provide anonymous information. The 
independent charity passes the information to the relevant agency. 

999 FOR EMERGENCIES AND CRIMES IN PROGRESS 

 

Your Team: 

PCSO 6607 Katie Whitehead katie.whitehead@northyorkshire.police.uk 
PCSO 4632 Paul Fee 
 

paul.fee@northyorkshire.police.uk 
    

PC 374 Martin Lloyd                         martin.lloyd@northyorkshire.police.uk   
 
If you wish to speak to a member the team by phone please ring 101, select option 2 and ask for the 
person you wish to speak with using their collar number (e.g. “Katie Whitehead 6-6-0-7”).  


